From:Scott SchaierTo:Karen EdwardsCc:Sarah Schaier

Subject: In support of the variance for 30 Durham Point Road 4/13/20

Date: Monday, April 13, 2020 2:41:25 PM

Importance: Low

Good afternoon Ms. Edwards and hope this finds you well despite the circumstances with the pandemic.

My wife and I are the owners of 21 Durham Point Road and live across the street from Margo Morris who is working on an addition to her home at 30 Durham Point Road to allow in home to support and care for members of her family.

We have come to understand that Margo is seeking a variance (with her mother, Kathleen Morris) to complete an addition to allow her mother to live on property to help care for the children with special needs and ultimately provide a long term housing situation for her children.

We have also learned that there is a hearing tonight regarding this variance and while we cannot attend the meeting, we both fully support this variance and would hope the Town would as well given the special circumstances and needs of their family and their specific request.

Respectfully,

Scott & Sarah Schaier 603-502-6650 mobile/text